

Holy Family Home, Inc. 165 Aberdeen Avenue Winnipeg, Manitoba R2W 1T9

p 204 589.7381
f 204 589.8605

April 2, 2025

Dear Resident Family Members,

Unfortunately we have a few residents on 2C who have developed respiratory symptoms, they have been tested and their test results are pending. As a result, we are implementing pre-outbreak measures on the unit to prevent the spread of infection while we determine whether the unit needs to go on outbreak.

Pre-outbreak measures include:

- Daily screening of residents for respiratory symptoms
- No off-unit events. Only small group activities that allow for physical distancing between residents.
- Ensure physical distancing during meals.
- Ensure hand hygiene by residents is completed before and after meals and activities
- Increase cleaning of high touch surfaces and common areas.
- North and South units are not to intermingle.

To best protect everyone in our care, we kindly request that all visitors self-screen for symptoms before coming to Holy Family Home. If you have any symptoms, please reschedule your visit for when you are feeling better. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation in keeping our residents safe. We will update you as more information becomes available.

Sincerely,

Stacey Morgan RNBN

Director of Care